

The Newsletter of Healing Rooms England & Wales



September 2021

And the prayer of faith will heal the sick and the Lord will raise them up, and if they have committed sins they will be forgiven.

James 5 v 15 (TPT)

If you find this newsletter interesting, please pass it on to your friends who may have healing needs.

Our Story from the Directors of Cardigan Healing Rooms, Tom & Jackie Taylor

I am preparing this just as we are all looking forward to lockdown measures being fully eased, and for those of us who have the privilege of serving in the Healing Rooms, we are also looking forward to opening our doors once again to those who need the healing touch of Jesus.

Our story begins in 2004, which was the centenary of the 1904 Welsh revival. Around that time, as a church, we welcomed many visitors to the area, who came to do what was



called the Revival Trail, visiting local sites linked to the 1904 Revival here in Wales. Among the visitors were two gentlemen from California, called Bill Johnson and Cal Pierce. They were invited to share on the Sunday morning and we were blessed as they shared what the Holy Spirit had been doing in their church in California. Cal also shared how he had felt the call to re-dig the wells of healing in Spokane, which had been opened in the early 20th century through the ministry of John G Lake. The vision to start a Healing Rooms here in Cardigan was seeded, and Doug and Janice Bell the leaders of New Life Church invited Cal Pierce to come back some time later to do a weekend Healing Rooms' training.

Yes, Jesus is the real deal!

In 2011 we contacted Paul and Eve Clift about becoming part of the Healing Rooms in UK. They came to do a further weekend training, as more people had expressed an interest, and after much prayer, we were ready to open the Healing Rooms one afternoon a week. One of the church members had kindly made available two rooms in a small office in the town centre. The Lord is faithful, He had promised to provide all that we would need. The team grew and after some time we moved into rooms in our local church, where many people have come for healing over the years. Some are part of the



church, some are directed to the Healing Rooms by the staff in the Foodbank, some find us online, and many have been prompted to come in for prayer as they pass by on the way to the car park. One man who saw the sign outside came to check us out to see if we were the real deal. He received healing from back pain and is now part of the church having been out of church life for some time. Yes, Jesus is the real deal!

The Holy Spirit has not been in lockdown!

Although when lockdown measures came into force we had to close the doors to the public, as we have all experienced, the Holy Spirit has not been in lockdown. We have continued meeting as a team online, responding to prayer requests, and offering prayer appointments on Zoom. Although the uptake on Zoom has been small, those who have had prayer have been touched by God's presence and power.

Also during lockdown, several of the team have been blessed in being part of the prayer team for the IAHM online conferences, and the monthly Miracles & Healings nights. It's just amazing to pray and see God's love impact lives hundreds and even thousands of miles away. God is so good!



Also during lockdown the building team of New Life Church has been hard at work renovating an empty supermarket not far from the previous church building. It is a miracle how the Lord has provided for the church, and the Healing Rooms will be able to open again when everything is signed off. There is a large foyer at the entrance, where the Healing Rooms will be able to offer cafe style prayer, and also smaller rooms for the intercession team and for those needing deeper ministry.

As we come out of lockdown Cardigan Healing Rooms will be in this new venue, with a new format, and with fresh anointing for this new season. The Lord has promised increase and we are believing for increase in numbers of those coming for prayer which will lead to salvation, and for the greater things that Jesus our Saviour has promised. It is our continued prayer that Healing Rooms would be established across Wales, providing many opportunities where the sick and needy can come to discover the love and healing of Jesus.

Tom & Jackie Taylor, Directors of Cardigan Healing Rooms

News from around the Regions

A Note to all Regions

If you have items that you think may be of interest for the monthly newsletter please forward these to Carole at HREW headquarters. Items of interest can be about your activities, testimonies, personnel, in fact anything that can be shared with the HREW family.

This inspirational testimony was received from the Bourne Healing Rooms:

I and another member of our ministry team were ministering to a lady who was lying in bed and looked down trodden and weary. She didn't seem that old, around 25 or 30 but had been living with stomach pain, gynaecological problems, aspergers and other symptoms. She commented that she was mentally tired too. She said she was a Christian and had lots of people pray with her many times in the past.

We spoke scripture to her and encouraged her. She kept saying nothing had changed before and that she was still the same. She even said that the medicines prescribed to her for her condition made her sick and she was no further on. It seemed she had given up on everything and had lost all hope.

We were providing her with lots of encouraging scriptures but to no avail.

Nothing seemed to make a difference

My colleague reminded her of the Israelites in the desert who were given manna to eat. He felt that God was suggesting the manna was a word considering her many stomach issues. Also he felt that God had told him that He (God) had made her beautiful but she was living as a ruin among ruins. She was given several scriptures but nothing seemed to make a difference. We talked about stepping out in faith like the woman with the issue of blood. It fell on deaf ears.

After ministering to her for about 30 minutes she asked us for the scriptures we had given her. We explained that our intercessors would provide her with encouraging words. However she insisted we gave her what we had spoken to her. She was in bed on her phone whilst on Zoom so she had nothing to write on. My colleague said "you'll have to get out of bed and get a pen and paper so you can write down the scriptures we've given you."

The Zoom link with her went black, she was gone!!! We thought we had offended her by suggesting she get out of bed to get a pen and paper (step of faith). After about a minute or so she reappeared. Our host had let her back into the Zoom ministry meeting after she contacted him (we didn't know this at the time). Apparently she was trying to use her phone to write down the scriptures but it locked her out of Zoom. We had lost contact.

It was a miracle in front of our eyes.

What a changed woman! She was dressed and out of bed and glowing and her appearance was completely different. She had her paper and pen. She wrote down all the scriptures that were spoken to her. It was a miracle in front of our eyes. God's spoken word was taking place. She was smiling and no longer sullen and without hope. We were all laughing together. It was a blessed time. We should never underestimate what God is doing. We believe He most likely pushed her out of her sick bed to get a pen and paper. She took up her mat (so to speak) and walked!

We hope this is an encouragement to others. To God be all the glory for ever and ever.

Bourne Healing Rooms

God is Moving!

IAHM Miracles & Healings Nights - a Reflection

Well!! What an unbelievable 9 months it has been. Who would have thought that in a time of global pandemic we would have been visited by guests from almost every country in the world. That's what the wonders of technology using Zoom can do for us. Isn't it amazing that when most of the world is in fear that God can unlock the doors and open up his wonderful healing for those who come and ask.

We (HREW) are truly grateful to have been given the opportunity to be involved in the International Association of Healing Ministries (IAHM) Miracles & Healings Nights starting last September and finishing this June. We admitted an average of 35 guests for each evening with about 40 prayer Ministers in 10 prayer rooms. Every evening there were tremendous testimonies of healing and faith renewal. The prayer ministers themselves were buoyed up by these evenings and there were no lack of volunteers to take part.

Partway through the year the format of the evening was changed slightly by introducing a "soaking" room where live worship and prayer (via Zoom) took place. The Prayer Ministers found this a good way to begin the evening as it took them into "the Zone" before the guests arrived. There were also many instances of Words of Knowledge being shared in the soaking room and these were passed to guests as appropriate.

This is not the finish...

This is not the finish though, IAHM are planning another round of Miracles and Healings Nights starting on 11th September 2021. HREW have been invited to take part by managing the English-speaking Healing Rooms. So, look out for those emails inviting you to join the team and take part in an adventure with the Father, Jesus and the Holy Spirit.

Remember, your prayers are important. Please remember the new season of Miracles & Healings Nights, ask for God's sovereignty on the events and that there would be increased numbers of guests and that much blessing would flow.

2021 11 September 09 October 13 November 04 December 2022 15 January February TBA March TBA April TBA May TBA June TBA If you were not able to see the previous Miracles & Healings Nights the evenings can still be viewed on YouTube. The link to access this is on the IAHM website under the heading **Miracles & Healings Nights**, **select by date**.

Miracles & Healings Night in English (Ctrl and click)

Eternal Wall of Answered Prayer (EWoAP)

All of the HREW testimonies are automatically sent to EWoAP and HREW are developing closer links with this organisation.

This photo is a computer generated image of what the final site will look like.



Our Directors recently visited the Eternal Wall

We count it a great blessing to be partnering as Healing Rooms England & Wales with the Eternal Wall of Answered Prayer (EWoAP).

Our original connection in 2018 resulted in Richard and Helen, from his team, attending and speaking at the HREW National Conference and again in 2019 when he came and spoke to all delegates about the developments in the project. HREW have many testimonies of the power of God to heal and bring restoration and all have been sent to the EWoAP for inclusion in this dedicated monument.

That is why we are so keen for Healing Rooms across the country to share their testimonies so we don't miss this opportunity and of course most importantly it gives the Lord glory and the promise we have in Revelation 19v10 that as we give testimony to what Jesus has done so we prophecy His desire and intention to do it again.

We had an amazing opportunity on the 22nd June to visit the site for the monument. It was a 45 minute walk each way through long grass and nettles but so well worth it as we got to see the stunning location where it will be sited, directly between the M6 and the M42 where you can see both motorways and in the flight path from Birmingham International Airport. Also the HS2 is planned to pass across the land and will have direct visibility to the EWoAP.

Standing the height of nearby blocks of flats it will be an incredible structure and the whole nation will see and remember what God has done. They are currently set to break ground to create the access road in September and then once that is constructed the work on the EWoAP can commence.

Supplementary buildings will consist of a chaplaincy and cafe. Subsequently housing will be built for an onsite team who will be available for visitors to provide information and prayer.

We have lots of information and testimonies on the HREW website about the EWoAP so do explore it and pass this information on too.

Also, please do pray for the project. It has jumped through impossible hoops to get to this stage. The Lord has made a way where there appeared to be none!

Richard Gamble has recently released a book which comes highly recommended and is called *'Remember'* revealing the eternal power of answered prayer. It's a must read!!

Blessings, Veronica and David Mee National Directors HREW

"The barrister actually said that it was a miracle" 16th Aug 2021

Answered Prayer #16101

In 2010 I was sent to prison. I was only 18 I enjoyed crime and wanted to make a name for myself and throw myself into the prison system and made my time hard with enemies and isolation and days added to my sentence. The police wanted to charge me with another crime. All of this at a young age made me want to seek help. I had help from the prison chaplain and he prayed over my life. I instantly felt different I asked God into my life through Jesus Christ and before I got sentenced I asked the lord if he would give me a second chance, and at court the judge said he believes I can still change and deserve a chance and the sentenced was reduced, after the barrister actually said that it was a miracle. I now live for the lord who answers prayers even today. For everyone who asks receives. He who seeks finds. To him who knocks it will be opened. Matt 7:8

For more information about the Eternal Wall of Answered Prayer see the website: www.eternalwall.org.uk

The New HREW National Prayer Line Number is:

03300 889 336

The current Healing Rooms England & Wales National Prayer Line has been running since May 2021 and has been staffed by a group of volunteers drawn from the local Cheshire and Stoke area. It has been recognised that the National Prayer Line has been very well used with numbers steadily increasing with many repeat calls plus new callers each week. It has also been recognised from the experience gained and the need shown that the National Prayer Line should continue into the post-Covid period with enhanced capability.

Therefore Healing Rooms England & Wales are pleased to announce that from the 1st of August 2021 the telephone number for their National Prayer Line has changed. This is part of a process to expand the capabilities of the Prayer Line with easier access for callers and also a bigger team of Prayer Ministers. The Prayer Ministers are all from the Healing Rooms family across England and Wales. Initially there will be no change to the National Prayer Line hours, these will remain as 6 days per week, Monday to Saturday 10:30am to 12:30pm.

Just one number!!

After an analysis of the available telephone solutions HREW have entered into a contract with Acefone whose system met all of our requirements. Acephone is the UK operating arm of "The Real PBX Ltd" who operate internationally and have amongst their clients many internationally recognised names. The Acefone system is a "virtual" switchboard hosted on the internet. The switchboard will automatically re-route calls to other nominated mobiles or landlines. Within the Acefone system it is possible to set up various schedules to facilitate the different teams that may be used.

Acefone run a 24 hour, 7 days a week 365 days a year helpline. There will be one number only which will be available for each of the prayer times. The new number will be:

03300 889 336



The HREW Website

For those who don't have their own websites the HREW main website has "Profile Pages" for each of the locations. The Profile Pages can contain all your CONTACT details, an ABOUT page for additional specific details and LATEST NEWS where you can have posted details of events etc. Note also that on the main website there is a calendar that can detail events across the whole Healing Rooms family.

If you have items of interest or photographs that you would like on your profile page please contact Christine Wannop: christinewannop@healingrooms.org.uk

On a different note:

Before injections I calm myself by saying "You can do this". Sometimes it makes my patients more nervous.

The National Prayer Line

HREW are continuing to offer prayer at various locations, however, at present our dedicated teams will pray for you either online or over the phone. We have temporarily closed our Healing Rooms to comply with and support the current Government guidance and legislation. By every means possible we must all do our best to protect the health and safety of the people in our nation at this time. We are currently not able to send out prayer cloths. Go to www.healingrooms.org.uk for more information and contact details for your nearest Healing Rooms. We are a Christian Charity and our members are trained and experienced prayer ministers from a wide range of mainstream Christian churches. It is our desire that all people find healing and wholeness. We aim to help those struggling with life's challenges be they physical, emotional or relational. Calls are managed confidentially and are free (except your own call charge).

Prayer requests can be sent by e-mail to: contact@healingrooms.org.uk

To see testimonies of what God is doing nationally and receive the latest news about what is happening, follow us on Facebook and Instagram:

www.facebook.com/HealingRoomsEnglandandWales www.instagram.com/healingroomsenglandandwales

If you have a healing need or have a desire to join in this ministry, please make contact either via the website or as shown below:-

HR England and Wales:	The National Prayer Line Days/Times
Main Office	
Tel: <u>+44 (0) 7948 085337</u>	
Mondays and Thursdays 10:00am-4:00pm	Monday-Saturday 10:30am-12:30pm
Danesford Community	The number to call is:
Centre West Road Congleton Cheshire CW12 4EY	03300 889 336

www.healingrooms.org.uk

If you find this newsletter interesting, please pass it on to your friends who may have healing needs.